ACRL Health Sciences Interest Group (IGHS) Midwinter Meeting
Sunday, January 17, 2010, 4-5:30pm
Attendees:  Roxanne Bogucka, Siobhan Champ-Blackwell, Allie Flanary, Bohyun Kim, Locke Morrisey, Elaine Powers, Maribeth Slebodnik, Mindy Thuna, Karen Vargas, Ying Zhong, Dominique Turnbow* (Vice-Chair), Carissa Tomlinson (Chair/ minutes).
Location: Westin Copley Place, 10 Huntington Avenue, Boston, MA 02116 - Empire Room

· Group charge  
· C. Tomlinson announced that the ACRL Executive Board accepted the updated group charge to include “programming.”  The charge of the group was read as: To provide an opportunity for academic librarians with health sciences responsibilities to have a place in ACRL to network, share information, ask questions, and work on special projects and programs relevant to the academic health sciences. The group also works to promote interest in the health sciences to potential and current academic librarians and to improve information literacy specifically in the area of the health sciences.
· Attendee introductions

· Attendees introduced themselves and explained why they were interested in the group.  Many people noted that they were currently affiliated with ACRL and sought a way to improve their knowledgebase in the health sciences.  

· Information on becoming an official IGHS member

· C. Tomlinson encouraged all attendees to add IGHS to their ACRL membership.  This can be done at anytime, not only at renewal.  Current ACRL members can add a number of interest groups and/or sections to their memberships free of charge.  If a member has the max number, he or she can pay $5 to officially join IGHS.  
· S. Champ-Blackwell inquired as to the current number of members.  C. Tomlinson explained that this number wasn’t currently available due to some technical issues at ACRL.  L. Morrisey noted, that the option to add the interest group to ACRL membership recently was added to the membership form and therefore a large increase in membership would be likely as people renew.
· The past year

· Dominique Turnbow, the vice-chair/chair-elect was introduced to the group.  She is currently the Undergraduate Studies Librarian at the University of California, San Diego’s Biomedical Library.  She will begin her one year term as chair after the ALA Annual meeting this summer.  

· Procedures/ Operations Working Group Meeting report

· C. Tomlinson reported that the Procedures/ Operations working group met and developed a procedural document that outlines such things as the group’s charge, governance, membership requirements, working group requirements, and procedures for interest group renewal or termination.

· This procedural document is still a work in progress and members are encouraged to make comments.   

· Communications/Web Working group report

· C. Tomlinson reported that the Communications/Web working group met and discussed the group’s web presence.  At this time, the group decided to continue to use the current Google Group listserv option rather than migrating to an official ALA listserv.  ALA Connect will be used as the primary web presence and will be the group’s repository for any documents.  An additional web page located on the ACRL server was deemed not currently necessary.  These topics may be revisited as the group grows.    

· Programming group report 
· D. Turnbow reported that the Programming working group met and discussed programming options at ALA Annual 2010 and 2011, as well the ACRL 2011 conference.  
· ALA Annual 2010 - Due to the early proposal date, an official program for ALA Annual 2010, would not be possible, but an informal social hour or meal would most likely be announced.  A survey on possible times and dates would be sent out to the group in the spring.  

· S. Champ-Blackwell and K. Vargas, both employees of the National Network of Libraries of Medicine, encouraged the Programming working group to also contact the National Library of Medicine about setting up a tour for an informal program during the ALA Annual 2010 conference (held in Washington D.C.).

· The Programming group sent out a survey to the group on what types of programs they would be interested in seeing at ALA Annual 2011 and ACRL 2011 as well as online throughout the year.  Paper copies of the survey were handed out to the meeting attendees that had not yet filled out the survey online.  At the time of the meeting, popular programs included: a program highlighting popular/useful free health resources for researchers and consumers and a version of the NCBI Bioinformatics mini course.  Many other programs were also suggested on the survey.  The programming group will be meeting to discuss the survey results and to submit programming proposals for ALA 2011 and/or ACRL 2011, both due May, 2010.  
· Future of the group – suggestions from meeting attendees.

· NLM Tour in DC during ALA Annual 2010 (K. Vargas & S. Champ-Blackwell).
· Creation of a resources portal (B. Kim).
· Would be especially useful for IGHS members who do not have health science backgrounds.

· Review of current Medical Library Association resources would be needed.
· Panel discussion on best practices on referring students to health sciences libraries. (L. Morrisey).
· Panel could include medical librarians at academic health science libraries as well as at hospital and government libraries.
· Saving a portion of meetings for a “hot topics” discussion- less business, more discussion (A. Flanary).  
· Encouraging more online discussion (via the listserv) through online “happy hour” or topic of the week, etc. (B. Kim).
· Adjourned at 4:58pm.

*Dominique joined us on speaker phone from San Diego.
